MELKSHAM & DISTRICT SKITTLE LEAGUE
MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
HELD AT SPENCERS SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB
ON 31ST AUGUST, 2021
FOR 2021/2022 SEASON
PRESENT:-
COMMITTEE MEMBERS:-
John Self
-
President

Anita Hall
-
Joint Treasurer
Sandra Banks
-
President

Ken Wathen
Andy Hillier
-
Chairman

Pauline Hillier
Andy Bainton
-
Fixtures Secretary
Alex Annal
Carolann Annal
-
Minute Secretary
Richard George
Pauline Rankin
-
Treasurer


SKITTLE TEAMS:-
LADIES:  The Chasers: Liberal Ladies: Breakaways: Nomads: Cons A: Awdry’s Angels: Semington A: Semington B: SAL Ladies: Anova Ladies: Georgians: West Ashton: Bottoms Up: Tipsy Skittlers: Cons D: Liberal Quackers: Liberal C. 
MENS:     Avon A: Drifters: Good, Bad & Ugly: Seend A: Cons C: Cons D: Comrades: Spencers A: The Bees: The Animals: Steeple Ashton: Semington A: Semington B: Staverton A: Staverton B: Legion E: Forest Rangers: MUDS: Cons A: Avon D: Melksham Rovers: Saracens: Pilot.
WELCOME:-
Mr John Self, President, welcomed every-one to the Meeting and thanked them for their attendance.  He also thanked and congratulated the Committee for their continued work and support over this difficult time.
OPENING OF MEETING BY THE CHAIRMAN, MR ANDY HILLIER:-
The Chairman welcomed all those present and thanked them for attending.
There was a minute silence for the Members and ex-Members who had unfortunately died during the past 2 years.
The Chairman commented on the difficult time the Skittle League have experience due to the Covid Pandemic and the premature ending to the 2019/2020 Skittle Season and the cancelling of the 2020/2021 Season.
All through this difficult time the Committee have complied with the Government requirements and up to now have been unable to commence any competition.
However, now with the easing of restrictions, the Committee believe that it is time to restart the Skittle League.
The Committee have met with the Clubs and Pubs to understand their concerns and requirements going forward. The Chairman informed the floor that the requirements concerning safety to all Members of the League would be discussed later at this meeting. These are required to enable the League to restart.
The Chairman informed the floor that there had been several teams withdrawing from the League and Andy Bainton will report on this later.
The Chairman concluded by appealing to the floor for more Committee members.  The number of Committee Members have declined again.  Since the previous AGM in 2019 when 11 people stepped forward we have subsequently lost 6 Committee Members.  Although this is not disastrous it is concerning.
APOLOGIES:-
COMMITTEE MEMBERS:
There were none.
LADIES TEAMS: 
Hilperton A, Liberal Castaways, The Royals


MENS TEAMS:  

Seend B, Melksham Casuals, Cavaliers.
MINUTES OF LAST ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 9TH JULY 2019:-
The Minutes of the last AGM had been circulated to all Captains.  These were approved by all and signed by the Chairman, Mr Andy Hillier.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 9TH JULY 2019:-
There were none.
TREASURER’S REPORT:-
Miss Pauline Rankin, Treasurer, informed the floor that the Captains could obtain a copy of the accounts if they wished to see them once these had been prepared.
The Treasurer informed the floor that the Committee had overcharged some teams for the 2019/2020 Season.  However, she will contact all those teams who have overpaid within the next few weeks and reimburse them the overpayments.
The Treasurer informed the floor that as at today’s date, there was £8093.62 in the bank account with Barclays Bank.  This amount was after paying the Sticker Ups for the Cup Competitions and all prize monies.  There were a few cheques to be paid from this amount.  There were no postage costs for the last season.
There were no fines from the Ladies and 2 fines from the Men’s
The Treasurer informed the floor that the Committee had agreed that there would be no joining on fees for this Season.
There will be no Cup Competitions but when the League finishes some competitions may be able to be played.
The Treasurer informed everyone that the Committee had purchased hand sanitizers and gloves for each Skittle member and Sticker ups to use.  These could be collected by the team captains or representatives after the meeting.
The Treasurer thanked the following for their kind Sponsorships:-
Cook Automotives, Melksham Mini Mix, Superior, Forest Community Centre, Alan George Guitars and Josh Mullet who all donated £25 each which was used to purchase bottles of wine, etc. For the Cup Competitions.
HONORARIA:-
The committee proposed that the Honoraria would remain the same as the 2019/2020 Season. This was Proposed by Sandra Banks, President and Seconded by Anne Cranham of The Georgians.  
ALL AGREED
FIXTURES SECRETARY’S REPORT:-
TEAM PLACING FOR SEASON 2021/2022:-
Andy Bainton, Fixtures Secretary, reiterated that there would be no Cup Competitions.
No new teams had applied to join the League.  unfortunately, 9 teams have resigned from the Ladies League, 2 of which had resigned prior to the Covid outbreak.
LADIES SECTION:-
One of the teams which resigned was Spencer’s Ladies who would have been promoted.  Originally, Cons D and Cons A were demoted to Division 1 but to level up the divisions Cons A will stay in the Premier Division.
Unfortunately, on Saturday morning, Semington A Ladies notified the fixtures Secretary that they were also resigning.  This now leaves 21 teams remaining in 2 divisions, 10 teams in the Premier Division and 11 teams in the 1st division.
The Ladies Section will commence their games week commencing 20th September, with 2 open dates at Christmas and ending the League week commencing 28th February 2022.  Some Cup Competitions may be played after the end of the Season.
MEN’S SECTION:-
Due to some teams resigning the men have a choice between 2 options as follows:-
A.
3 Divisions of 9 with 1 open date starting week commencing 20th September, 2 open dates at Christmas and finishing week commencing 7th February 2022.  Again, some Cup Competitions may be played after the end of the Season.
B.
2 Divisions with 13 in the Premier Division and 14 in the 1st Division starting week commencing 20th September, 2 open dates at Christmas and finishing week commencing 28th March.  Again, some Cup Competitions may be played after the end of the Season.
Premier play Front Pin.
1st Division play Ordinary skittles.
BY A SHOW OF HANDS OPTION B WAS AGREED AND ADOPTED.
 
RESIGNATION OF MANAGEMENT AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS:-
John Self was resigning as President.
The Committee, on behalf of all the League, presented John Self with a Decanter Set and a bottle of whiskey.  The Committee thanked John for his continuous help and support over the last 66 years.
ELECTION OF MANAGEMENT AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS:-
There were no changes
RULE CHANGES – PROPOSED BY THE TEAMS:-
It was proposed by Dave Jenkins of Cons C and Seconded by Keith Taylor of Cons C that the Men’s Division should be changed from 12 A Side with 2 A Anothers to 10 A Side.
Under Clause 1 of the General League Rules set out in the 2019 Rules (page 1) the Committee also added “with 1 A Another”.
The new proposal would therefore be – 10 A Side with 1 A Another
VOTES FOR 

13
VOTES AGAINST
 9
THE PROPOSAL WAS THEREFORE ADOPTED.
There was then a discussion as to whether the Men’s Divisions played 4 or 5 Legs and a vote was taken as follows:-
VOTES FOR 4 LEGS


10
VOTES FOR 5 LEGS WITH 1 POINT FOR
EACH LEG AND 2 POINTS FOR THE
AGGREGATE



12
THE VOTE FOR 5 LEGS WAS THEREFORE AGREED AND ADOPTED.
TEAM RESIGNATIONS AND APPLICATIONS:-
There had been 9 resignations from the Ladies Division and 2 resignations from the Men’s Division.
There were no Applications.
VARIOUS DISCUSSIONS:-
Andy Hillier, Chairman, informed the floor that the Committee had prepared a Protocol concerning guidelines for safety due to the Coronavirus Pandemic.  These would be displayed at all skittle venues close to the alleys and hopefully the guidelines would be adhered to.  He strongly suggested that all members should use the hand sanitizers and to keep the balls clean.
There were several discussions concerning the safety issues at the various Clubs and Pub venues especially the Liberal Club when two teams were playing skittles and the pool and darts were being played at the same time.  The chairman said that the Clubs and Pubs were doing all they could to make their venues as safe as possible but for everyone to be sensible using the hand sanitizers and gloves when necessary.
Andy Hillier informed the floor that as Spencer’s Sports and Social Club alleys would not be available until the beginning of next year, Andy Bainton, the Fixtures Secretary, had done a sterling job to accommodate all the teams who played at Spencer’s with alternative alleys.  The Committee and Members all thanked Andy Bainton for arranging these alternative venues.
Nigel Hodgson of Avon A whose team played at the Cons Club, asked whether if all 4 alleys were being used at the same time would it be possible for the upstairs bar to be opened to avoid too much crowding at the downstairs bar.  Andy Bainton informed Nigel Hodgson that it was up to Nigel to arrange this with the Cons Club.
The minimum age for sticker ups was discussed.  Andy Bainton said that the Rules stated that the minimum age for Sticker Ups for Semi Finals and Finals, which were provided by the League, was the age of 13.  However, there is no age limit for Sticker Ups in the League games which were provided by the teams.
There is also a shortage of Sticker Ups and Pauline Rankin will liaise with the appropriate teams to endeavour to find suitable Sticker Ups.
West Ashton Ladies asked whether Staverton Club would be charging their team for playing at their Club as is usual practice for playing at Spencer’s.  Staverton Club informed West Ashton Ladies that there would be no fee payable. 
The committee was asked whether if any games had to be cancelled could these be played after the end of the Season.  The Chairman said that he was unsure whether the Season could be extended for any re-arranged games but would deal with this at the appropriate time.
CLOSING REMARKS FROM THE PRESIDENT, MR JOHN SELF:-
John Self, the President, closed the meeting hoping that although the voting was close everyone was happy and that things would settle down as the Season progressed.
John wished the League well for the future.
Meeting closed at 8.50.
